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EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Fax No. 01483 548338

Email: info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Dear Parents









November 29th 2019

Christmas 2019 at Ewhurst

I hope this will provide you with useful information about the last 3 weeks of term. 

Advent Act of Kindness

Today, you will receive an email with an attachment which can be made into an Advent Calendar. Each window provides an opportunity to undertake a simple act of kindness. In Lent, as a school, each class undertook daily acts of kindness so we have continued this theme through to Advent.

Wednesday 4th December: Cherry Class Carol singing at The Glebe Centre @ 11.00am

We will need at least two parents to accompany us – please contact the office if you can help.

Thursday 5th December: 10.00am: Apple Class present ‘Wriggly Nativity’                         

Tickets will be ready for collection from Monday 2nd December from the school office.  

Siblings and Nativity Performances – All Classes

Due to space restrictions in the hall and our attempt to accommodate everyone’s requests please note we only expect you to attend one performance. Please also alert-the office to any mobility requirements for family members.

We are unable to offer a crèche, so can only accommodate exceptionally quiet siblings at the performance. We do not have an alternative exit for parents to use other than the hall door which if required is very distracting to the performers (and yourselves). Please check the schools policy “Use of Photographic, Videoing & Mobile Device Equipment” on the school website.

We would be very grateful if only very quiet siblings and babies attend our nativity performances.  The children work so hard to produce the very best performance possible, and it is very disappointing if this hard work goes unheard!  Please bear in mind that it is very hard to leave the hall once the performance has begun.  All pushchairs must be left in the playground.

Saturday 7th December: Christmas Fair 2-4pm (Please see notice board in library for further details)

Please look out for additional letters from the PTA Committee and ‘lists’ in the library.  All help and donations are gratefully received to make the event a great success.

Sunday 8th December: Christingle Service in the parish church @ 4.00pm
Each of the children has received a small Christingle collection box, which can be taken to the church service filled with coins in aid of the Children’s Society.

Monday 9th December: Ewhurst Christmas Post Box
Children are able to exchange Christmas cards in school by using the Christmas Post Box situated in the Library from Monday 11th December.  Please ensure that there is no chocolate in Christmas cards and that the child’s name and class are clearly marked (particularly for children with the same name).  Cherry class act as the official postal workers! Please remember to add a surname initial should there be more than one child with the same name in the class.

Wednesday 11th December at 10.00am and Thursday 12th December at 2.00pm: 

Holly and Cherry Classes present ‘Superstar!’.

Please hand your orders to the office latest by Monday 2nd December. Tickets will be ready for collection from Monday 9th December from the school office.  A maximum of 4 tickets per child in total is permitted (eg. two ticket for one performance and two for the second; or three tickets for one performance and one for the other) and it is only possible for an adult to attend a performance once. 

Friday 13th December - Christmas Jumper Day (in aid of Save The Children) 
The School Council have agreed to invite all the children to attend school for a donation of £1.00 in home clothes, including a Christmas jumper!  Home clothes without a Christmas jumper are equally acceptable.   

Friday 13th December – Christmas lunch 

Debbie will be providing all children with a Christmas lunch.  If your child has packed lunch and would like a Christmas lunch on this day please let the school office know.

Friday 13th December (one present costs £1.00) – Christmas Secrets

Every year the children are given the opportunity to purchase one or two gifts (£1.00 per gift) for a family member(s) during the school day, which is then beautifully wrapped by a PTA volunteer for the children to take home for Christmas Day.  If you are happy for your child to participate please provide them with £1.00 or £2.00 (for two gifts) in a named purse or wallet.  To make this a success, we need all children to bring in a male and/or female gift during the week beginning Monday 9th December - there will be boxes in the library in which to put them.  Please note - if your child will want to bring home a wrapped male and female gift please donate two gifts otherwise there won’t be enough presents to go round.  Thank you. 

Monday 16th December: Cherry Class Carol singing at The Old Rectory @ 11.15am

We will need at least two parents to accompany us – please contact the office if you can help.

Monday 16th December: Candlelit Service at 5.45pm in St Peter and St Paul Parish Church, Ewhurst.

Everyone is welcome.  Please see flyer sent out today, with reply slip.  Replies are essential as we invite our older children to read in the service who we know will be attending. 

Wednesday 18th December:  Christmas Party (afternoon).  

Every child can bring some party clothes to school, which they must manage to change into independently after lunch.  Following party games in the class room, the children enjoy a tea in the hall, provided by the PTA, and a visit from Father Christmas.

Friday 20th December: End of Term Service at 9.15am in the Parish Church. Everyone welcome

(School finishes at 1.30pm)

With best wishes

Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher

P.S.  A request from Mrs West to save any coloured cellophane as around quality street sweets so she can use it next year in School.  Thank you 
